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Armed with an elaborate reo
search design, several standard sta-
tistical tests, a computer, and de-
fined interview techniques, author

Schnall seeks to apply them in or.
der "to study the influence of the

ethnic variable on local suburban

politics." More precisely, Schnall
is interested in learning to what de-
gree ethnicity (referring here most-
ly to considerations of religion and

national origin) influences local

elections. To that end, he selects
the suburban area of Ramapo, New
York, and examines the i 972 local
election. He focuses upon the in-
fluence of ethnicity on voting, atti-
tudes and political interest and par-
ticipation. Noting that little pre-
vious work has been undertaken in
this specific area, the author writes
that "the present study, therefore,

is intended to help fill the gap in
the existing litti'ature relative to the
suburban poli~ical arena generally
and the importance of ethnicity
within it specifically."
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Yet, after concluding Schnall's

study of the impact of ethnicity on
local politics, one's worst suspicions
seem confirmed. It appears that
there has existed ample reason for
expending limited energy on eth.
nicity's effect upon suburban polit-
ical activity. Schnall.. not only con-
cludes that the role of ethnicity in
attitude formation is minimal, but
he also asserts that its effect upon
participation is equally minimaL.

Only in respect to voting does the
author discover any significant re-
lationship and then it appears quite
limited. Schnall finds that members
of the same faith tended to vote
alike, although he also discovers

that the relationship between relig-
ion and voting was weaker "than

the relationship found between both
party affliation and the vote and
the subject's attitude toward resi.
dential integration and the vote."
Furthermore, the author observes

that there exists no significant stat-
istical relationship between the eth.
nicity of votes and the candidates

for whom they voted.
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This study of the effect of eth-
nicity on suburban political activity
is severely limited. As a case study,
it is concerned only with one town,
and a demographically atypical
town at that. Furthermore, the
study focuses on a particular period
of time and one particular election.
Generalizations (or even specula-

tions) about the future of Ameri-

can politics based upon such a nar-
row emperical study is a tricky
business, hardly the stuff from

which scientific analyses are
formed.

For the reader concerned about

Jewish life, there are intriguing sug-
gestions but not much else (e.g.,
"Jews were far more tolerant . . .
almost half favored residential in-
tegration, and less than a quarter
were in opposition"). This is not a

book where one wil find an extend-
ed or considered discussion of the

effect of suburbia on Jewish life,
politics or community. Indeed, Eth-
nicity and Suburban Local Politics
is more a methodological than sub-
stantive work. As such, it appears
directed at the professional political
scientist. Primarily, it aims at dem-
onstrating, on a step by step basis,
how the question of ethnicity is to
be researched. No doubt, there wil
be differing opinions regarding the
correctness of Schnall's procedures

and the significance of his findings.
But, for our immediate purposes,

the recognition that the work is
directed at the academic profession-
al is perhaps the most important

fact that the TRADITION reader
should keep in mind.
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